Reed Family Ministry Update April /May 2025

Prayer Requests and Praises

Praise the Lord for our visa renewal

Pray for affordable land in our

current area to purchase in the
future. We are specifically looking for
4-6 rai.

Pray for continued connections with
those that have heard the gospel.

Pray for locations for new ministry
centers in town.

Pray for safety as we travel

Ministry Photos
See a glimpse into weekly
ministry in Thailand

Visa Renewal
We're thankful that we were able to process our visa renewal in

May.

There were several times during the process where paperwork
came back incorrect, or late, and it seemed as though we would
not receive a timely renewal. We were very thankful to kind
immigration officers that were helpful and gracious. We were
grateful when the process was successfully completed for this year.

Kids Ministry Activity

During the summer school break, the kids ministry went ice
skating to cool down. The temperature outside was pushing 100
degrees, and the ice was a little slushy, but we had a great time.
One of the blessing was watching the older kids begin to help and
encourage the younger kids. We have such a great group of kids at
Sila. Please pray for them - many of them attend without their
parents. As they begin to learn what it means to trust in Christ,
they have the consider the cost of being the only Christian in their
family, or community. They come from strong Buddhist or
animistic religious backgrounds.

Please pray for us as we share the gospel each week.

Pray for the Word of God to work in their hearts.

Pray that they will feel the freedom to trust in Christ, and that in
turn, they would be a witness in their families and communities.
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Summer Holidays in Thailand

In April, the entire country of Thailand celebrates Songkran, which is the Thai new Year.
Families, communities, and cities come together in a giant water fight for several days.
This event takes place during summer break for Thai schools. In the backyard of the
church, we set up pools, water guns, and water balloons. Many people travel back to their
hometowns to see family during these holidays. However, anyone still in town is invited to
cook out a church. It's a wonderful time of fun and fellowship.

Resurrection Sunday at Sila

We were blessed to celebrate Resurrection Sunday with our church family. We enjoyed a
early morning drop- in breakfast with visitors and church family before the church service.
We were thankful to welcome several friends and visitors to the service. While there is a
gospel message preached each week, there is something special about watching someone
hear the gospel for the first time on Resurrection Sunday, as we praise a risen Savior. Please
pray that the truth that was preached would convict hearts, and lead to a faith in Christ.

Trip to the States

After our visa renewal, we immediately began the process of preparing to go to the States for the summer. We
will be in the States until the end of July, visiting family and churches. Please pray for those serving in Thailand.
We're so thankful for those who have stepped in to help during our absences, while continuing to serve
faithfully in their own responsibilities.

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support!
Chris, Becca, Ethan, Selah, Ryder, and Asher Reed
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